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NURSERY NEWS 
 
We would like to begin by sharing with parents our fan-
tastic end to last week. Friday morning was a day full 
of visitors, beginning with one of our parents who kind-
ly gave up her time to speak to the children about her 
job as a children's health worker. She shared photos 
and items of interest to teach them all about this im-
portant role. Children learnt about measuring heads 
and looked at implements which are used to check eyes 
and ears, together with a range of other interesting 
resources. Thank you very much to the parent involved! 

 
During the same morning, Nursery had a very special 
and exciting visit from a team of firefighters. A high-
light of the visit for the children (and not forgetting the 
teachers) was the fire engine parked on the school 
playground. The children tried on helmets, sat inside 
the fire engine, saw the flashing lights and looked at 

specialised equipment. The chil-
dren had a fantastic time learning 
all about their amazing work and 
asked lots of questions. Another 
highlight for the children was 
squirting water from the hoses, 
especially when the teachers got 
wet!  They were amazed at how 
far the water reached, right across 
the playground. The children all 
had 

a wonderful time and enjoyed 
jumping in the puddles on the play-
ground which were made by all the 
water! This was an amazing experi-
ence for the children to learn about 
the fantastic role of a firefighter 
and the specialised equipment 
needed for firefighters to carry out 
their role. 

The children have really enjoyed learning about Emer-
gency Services and the very important work which they 
do. They have constructed their own emergency vehi-
cles this week using boxes, recycling materials, paint 

and glue. We have had some fan-
tastic police cars and fire engines 
which have represented the real 
thing. Fantastic! 
 
 

 
 

We have also talked about police 
and looked at ôforensicsõ with the 
children this week. They have 
thoroughly enjoyed making their 
own hand and finger prints, using 
a range of different media such as 
flour, sand, rice 
and porridge oats. 
We have had some 

amazing hand prints made, also lead-
ing to a discussion surrounding ô999õ 
and the fantastic work which the po-
lice do. 
 

Read Write Inc 
The children have been revisiting the letter sounds 
which they have learnt this term and are progressing 
fantastically during our 'Fred groups', participating in 
a range of activities to enhance these skills further. 
We are very proud of them! 
 
 
Next week, we shall be thinking about Spring and 
Easter and will be reading the story of ôHandaõs Eggõ. 
We have further fun and stimulating activities 
planned for the children which will increase their 
knowledge of the world and expand their range of 
skills. 
 
 
Dates to remember! 
Easter Bonnet Parade - A reminder that 29th March is 
our Easter Bonnet Parade. The children can design 
their own bonnet at home to parade at school during 
Assembly. Children love parading their own creative 
bonnets and this also gives them a sense of pride. 
These do not have to cost a lot, you can get some 
amazing creative ideas from items around the house! 
 
 
Sport Relief ð Week commencing 19th March. Nursery 
will be participating in a range of fun sporting activi-
ties. Please can children bring their PE pumps to 
school on Tuesday afternoon and Thursday morning. 
Many thanks. 
 
 
Umberslade Farm Park ð Our Nursery summer trip will 
take place on Tuesday 22nd May 2018. Further infor-
mation and payment details will be sent home during 
April. 
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RECEPTION NEWS 

We hope you had a wonderful Mothering Sunday and 
found time to put your feet up and be pampered by 
your children! 
 
This week         
 
We have had such an exciting week this week, with our 
trip to Coombe Abbey!  It was a day of immense fun 
and action.  With the weather being kind, we avoided 
the rain, wind and snow!  Our day started with one of 
two activities.  One was to build a house of sticks for 
the three little pigs to protect them from the wolf, 
using all the branches and twigs we could find in the 
wood.  Some houses were big and wide and some were 
small and cosy!  Just right for the pigs!  The children 
loved working as a team and solving design problems.  
Which size branches did they need and where should 
they go?  The second activity was based around the 
book the Teeny Weeny Tadpole.  The children were 
asked to look for the friends of the tadpole in the 
pond.  We found water boatman, water lice and fresh-
water shrimps.  Luckily, the big bad fish kept away!  
We were really impressed with how well the children 
behaved all day.  They were a credit to you all.  And 
fortunately, the parent helpers were equally sensible 
too!  Thank you so much to those of you who came and 
helped us on the day. 
 
Pond Dipping 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Den Building 

Also this week, with Pi-
rates and Mermaids still 
in mind, the children 
have continued to de-
velop their academic 
skills too, with drama 
being undertaken to 
further develop imagi-
nation and language.  
Children have been re-enacting stories 
in groups, impressing us with their ac-

curate recall of events in the correct order, and their 
use of ôstory languageõ in their retell.  Well done!  Nu-
meracy has been focusing on how to halve shapes and 
numbers, a topic which is always a great reminder of 
the need to be fair!  With reading skills cementing, it 
is wonderful to hear children blending their sounds 
together competently and confidently.  In Topic, mov-
ing on from the lovely collages from last week, 
(pictured here) the children have 
been thinking about what their 
ôpearlõ is that makes them  
special to 
everyone. 
 
 
 
 
 
Reminders 
 
When you, or a friend/relative, collects at the end of 
the day, please could you ensure that your childõs class 
teacher knows, so as to avoid confusion and stress!  We 
need to know that your child is safely in your care.  
Thank you! 
 
We hope you all have a wonderful weekend! 
 
Kind regards, 
 
The Reception Team 


